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Church Staff  
 

Senior Minister 
Dr. Brian Miller 

brian@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Minister of Discipleship 

Rev. Michael Cobb 
michael@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Minister of Worship 
Rev. Steve Badskey 

steve@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Director of  

Youth Discipleship 
Paul Horton 

paul@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Director of Children’s  

Ministries 
Katie Blair 

katie@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Co-Director of 

Weekday Children’s Ministry 
Lana Ward 

lana@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Contemporary Worship  

Leader 
Sara Cobb 

sara@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Church Administrator/ 

Building Superintendent 
Bill Haigler 

bill@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Executive Assistant 

Linda Anderson 
office@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Financial Secretary 

Dory Hector 
dory@aldersgateumc.org  

 
 Bookkeeper 
Bettie Miller 

bettie@aldersgateumc.org 

 
Program Assistant  

Allison Frost 
allison@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Music & Youth  
Ministry Intern 
Eliza Richardson 

eliza@aldersgateumc.org  

 
Hospitality Coordinator 

Jimmy Dennis 
 dennisfamily@charter.net  

 
After Hours Minister  

On Call: 
334/544-0168 

“To Know Jesus And To Make Him Known” 

 

 

When I walked on to the track team at Auburn University in the fall of 2000, I 
stepped into a very unique experience. I had thrown the shot put in high school and 
done seemingly well, so I thought that I would give it a go in college. I had only practiced 
a couple of weeks before my coach looked at me and said, “This in not working out, I 
want you to try throwing the hammer.” My lot in life for the rest of that semester was 
learning the technique of throwing the hammer. I literally held a broom out in front of 
my body and turned 100 times in a row 8 to 10 times in an hour. Sounds fun, right! 
Looking back, I think that the coach was trying to get rid of me. One thing was certain, 
though, by the end of that semester I knew how to throw a hammer. 

 

 Those mundane turns over and over again did a couple of things for me. First 
they helped me grow comfortable in the flow of movement. I had practiced so many 
times that the movement became second nature. I could feel when I was beginning to 
go off course and I learned how to adjust to get back on track. A second thing that turn-
ing again and again did for me was strengthen the muscles in my body that I needed to 
rely on to throw effectively. Let me just say…there are muscles in your body that you 
really don’t know you have until they grow sore! 
 

 During this six-week season of Lent, we are engaging in some practices that we 
hope will help us draw nearer to God. Whether it be from business in life or simply the 
difficulty of getting into the discipline of it, perhaps you are unaccustomed to a con-
sistent, daily scripture reading. It may be that you have never explored the spiritual 
practice of fasting, sacrificing physical sustenance in order to learn the significance of 
spiritual sustenance. Another option is to join us on Wednesday night for Christian fel-
lowship and corporate Bible Study. Schedules are full and time is valuable, but maybe 
intentionally sacrificing an hour for God may open up a new intimacy with Him that you 
have previously not experienced.  
 

We have three more opportunities to enter into these disciplines. It may just be 
that in the time left in this Lenten season, you may find the practices effective in helping 
you grow comfortable in a new flow of your spiritual life. Perhaps, you will strengthen 
some spiritual muscles that you didn’t know you had. 

 

 I can’t help but think about the Christian classic called The Practice of the Pres-
ence of God. It is the recounting of a monk named Brother Lawrence and his effort to 
experience the presence of God in all moments of his life. Brother Lawrence intentional-
ly sought to do everything as if it was being done for God as a means of telling God that 
he loved Him. Our spiritual practices are used for this purpose. We use them to give a 
moment to God, to practice drawing into His presence with the intent to say “Thank You 
for all that You have done for me. I love You because You have first loved me.” Will you 
join us in a new and intentional practice to honor God? Perhaps He will be gracious and 
draw near to us in these remaining days of Lent. After all, James says, “Draw near to 
God, and He will draw near to you.” (James 4:8) 
 

Grace and peace to you, 
 

Practice 



This yearôs Global Impact Celebration blessed many.  The mis-
sionaries who attended said over and over again how much they 
appreciated the love shown to them.  It was wonderful to be 
able to spend time with all of them and hear their stories.  Many 
people volunteered their time and God-given talents to make 
this a great weekend.  We want to thank the GIC Lead Team 
and all those who served in any way. 
 

Sundayôs Faith Promise commitments totaled $71,535 for the 
direct support of our local, national and international mission 
efforts. Life commitments were made in every category of ser-
vice, including exploration of long-term or career mission op-
portunities.  The people of Aldersgate are responding to Godôs 
call to dream big and dare to go deeper.  To God be the glory! 
 

Faith Promise and Life Commitment cards are available at each 
welcome center for those who were not able to worship with us 
Sunday.  We invite you to pick up one of each and ask God 
how you should respond. 

Young in Heart  
Come and join us on April 4 as our own, Bill Haigler, shares 
with us about his military experience.  Lunch ($6.00) begins at 
11:30.  If you need transportation, please contact Jane Vardaman 
(270-0230) or Margaret Watkins (272-2212). 

 

Easter Sunday Flower Cross  
Spring is in full bloom.  One of the long-
standing traditions at Aldersgate is for fami-
lies to bring fresh cut flowers of all kinds to 
adorn the cross at the front of the church on 
Easter Sunday.  This is a beautiful symbol 
for our community to see that the resurrec-
tion brings new life.  Please come prepared 
to put your flowers in the netting on the 
cross on Easter Sunday morning, April 16. 

 

Stephen Ministry  
Do you have questions concerning cancer?  Kenneth C. Haugk, 
Ph.D., a clinical psychologist, pastor and founder of Stephen 
Ministries has written a book called ñCancer, Now What?ò.  It is 
a practical guide for those with cancer and their loved ones; tak-
ing action, finding hope, and navigating the journey ahead.  Two 
copies have been put in the church library.    

 

Communion for  

Homebound & Shut -ins  
Did you know that Aldersgate has over 20 
church members who are considered home-
bound or live in nursing homes and assisted 
living?  We are looking for individuals or 
couples who will share communion with 
them the first Sunday or the first week of 
the month.  Please call Steve Badskey or 
Peggy Massey, 334-313-2956, for addition-
al information.    

 

Senior Saint Spring Schedule  
 

Friday, April 21      10:00                Sing at Elmcroft  
Friday, May 12        3:00  Sing at John Knox Manor 

 

Upcoming Special Worship Services  
 

Save in the Cross  
10:30 a.m. Sunday, April 9  

 

Easter Musical by the Chancel Choir, Orchestra  
and Narrator, Paul Horton 

In the Sanctuaryð(Combined 10:30 Worship Service) 
 

For 2000 years, the agony of the Savior, though it may seem ironic 
at first, has inspired creativity in His people!  A review of Christian 
art and music reveals our obsession with the cross of Jesus!  It is 
the universal symbol of our faith.  Many hymns and praise songs 
reflect our love and fascination with the crucifixion.  From Charles 
Wesley to Isaac Watts, from Fannie Crosby to Bill Gaither – our 
music is heavily influenced by the fact of the death of Jesus of Naz-
areth.  God is raising up a new generation of composers and writers 
with a passion for the cross of our Lord.  Written from the perspec-
tive of Paulôs evangelistic preaching about the sacrifice of Jesus, 
Save In The Cross compels us to Calvary, pushes us to Golgotha 
and leads us to the foot of the cross!    

 

Maundy Thursday  
 

Last Supper Homecoming Feast Drama  
 

Holy Communion Service  
 

7:00 p.m., Thursday, April 13  
 

Our Aldersgate drama ministry will be presenting a Living Last 
Supper Drama and communion service on Thursday, April 13 at 
7:00 p.m.   The drama is patterned after Leonardo DaVinciôs paint-
ing ñThe Last Supperò and will end with the table being trans-
formed into the Homecoming Feast.  During the drama each Disci-
ple will share their remembrances of how they came to know Christ 
and how they felt about Him.  The drama will end with Jesus and 
the Disciples serving each other and the congregation communion. 

 

Good Friday  
 

Tenebrae Worship Service  
 

7:00 p.m., Friday, April 14  
 

Our Chancel Choir, Worship Team, Joyful Bells, Praise Singers, 
Carol Choir, soloists and instrumentalists will be presenting a Good 
Friday Tenebrae Service on Friday, April 14 at 7:00 p.m.  Tenebrae 
comes from a Latin word meaning "Shadows,"  The service of Ten-
ebrae presents the story of Jesus' Passion from scripture, and as it 
unfolds, the symbolic candles are extinguished and the Sanctuary is 
darkened to dramatize the death of our Lord.  The music for Tene-
brae is tied to the biblical narrative beginning in the last days of 
Jesusô life when Jesus was conspired against, betrayed, denied, 
forsaken, accused, condemned and crucified. 

 

Easter Celebration Services  
 

Sunday, April 16  
 

6:00 a.m. Son Rise Service ñBlount Cultural Park  
 

8:15 & 10:30 a.m. Traditional Worship  
 

10:30 a.m. Contemporary Worship  
 

Game Changers!  
 

Carol Choir Musical ñ6:00 p.m., Sunday, May 7  
 

Refreshments in the CAC after the service  



 

Mark your calendars and bring your baskets for 
our annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, April 
15 at 9:00 am in the Christian Activity Center. 
Families are invited to join us for a resurrection 
journey and a light breakfast, followed 
by  traditional egg hunts for ages toddler through 
5th grade.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coming Up... 
 
 

* Wednesday, March 22, Worship at 6:00 pm 
 

* Sunday, March 26—Sunday School, 9:15 AM, Worship, 10:30 am; Worship 
Arts, 4:15 pm; Small Groups, 5:15pm—Senior High Guys/Samford, Senior High 
Girls/Horton, Jr. High Meal/Richardson 

 

* Youth Yard Sale, Saturday, April 29.  If you have items to donate, please see 
Paul or email—paul@aldersgateumc.org. 

 

Aldersgate Café  
 

March 29, 2017,  5:15-6:00 p.m. 
 

Serving & Clean-up:  Wesley Class 
    

Adults & Children: 

Chicken & Dumplings, Turnip Greens, 
Cornbread, Banana Pudding 

 

Kidôs Option:  Hot Dogs 
 

Or:   
Entrée Salad 

 

(Cost is Adults/$6.00,  
Youth & College/$5.00,  

Children/$3.00,     
Family/$25.00 maximum) 

 

To register, please sign up on the sheet 
provided in the attendance pads or call the 
church office  by Monday noon (272-6152). 

Aldersgate Food Pantry  
 

March 
Food of the Month 

 
 

 
 

Canned Goods— 
Vegetables, Fruit, Baked Beans 

4000 veggies, 2000 fruits and 2000 baked 
beans yearly—Definitely need your help! 

 

Montgomery Bible Reading Marathon  

Thursday, May 4 - Sunday, May 7  
We are excited Aldersgate will be a part of kicking off the 3rd  annual Montgomery 

Bible Reading Marathon at the Alabama State Capitol. It is an event where all ages read 

the Bible (Genesis through Revelation) aloud for approximately 70 continuous hours. 

Volunteers read aloud for 15 minutes.  360 volunteers are required to complete this 

task. This begins on the National Day of Prayer, Thursday, May 4 at 8:30 am & contin-

ues through Sunday, May 8 at 8:30 am. Sign up is for one or 

more increments. Aldersgate UMC is responsible for the block of time on 

05/04/2017 (Thursday) from 5:00-9:00 consisting of 16 slots for  15 mins. to be filled 

from our congregation on a first come basis.   Arrive 15 minutes before scheduled read-

ing time. Signup at bjmurf6@yahoo.com or call Jill @ 271-2532.  

 

Thank Youé 
ñA sincere thank you to my Aldersgate 
Family for all of your cards and prayers I 
received during the recent passing of my 
Mom and Brother-in-law.  Itôs wonderful 
to have such a loving church family.ò 

Doris Landholm 

 
An Invitation...  

Everyone is in-
vited to attend 
the Montgomery 
Prayer Breakfast 
with our Mayor 
and other city 
officials at the 

Alabama Activity Center, 201 Dexter 
Ave., from 7:00-8:30 on Thursday, May 4. 
Tickets are $20.00 each and are available 
at His Vessel Ministries 356-4478 or at 
You Name It.  

Easter Lily Sale  
 

April 16 – Easter Sunday 
(These lilies will decorate our church for our Easter worship services)         

 

Cost is $15.00.  Please make checks out to Aldersgate UMC with ñLilyò on 
Memo Line or Envelope.  If you would like to give a Lily in honor or memory of 
a loved one or friend, please fill out the information below and turn in to the 
church office no later than Sunday, April 9.  
 

In Honor of                                                       
 

In Memory of                                                    
 

Given by                                                            
 

Number of Lilies_______ 

mailto:paul@aldersgateumc.org
mailto:bjmurf6@yahoo.com


6610 Vaughn Road   
Montgomery, Alabama 36116  

Join us for worship this Sunday!   Our gifts to God!   

March 19, 2017 
Morning Worship—255 Sunday School—168 

 

February 28, 2017 

Budget for 2017                $1,283,521 

Operating Budget Requirement to Date                      214,348 

Operating Budget Income Received to Date                      236,592 

Operating Budget Expenses to Date              199,508 
 
 

Total Pledges to Capital Campaign           1,419,823 
Total Received through 2/28/17                          1,370,094

GOOD NEWS 

(USPS 521-080) PUBLISHED WEEKLY BY 

ALDERSGATE UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH, 6610 VAUGHN ROAD, MONT-

GOMERY, ALABAMA 36116-1203.  PERI-

ODICAL POSTAGE PAID AT MONTGOM-

ERY, ALABAMA.  “POSTMASTER: SEND 

ADDRESS CHANGES TO GOOD NEWS, 

6610 VAUGHN ROAD, MONTGOMERY, 

ALABAMA 36116-1203.” 

        Volume 53  March 26, 2017  Number 13 

 

8:15 Chapel Service  with  

Holy Communion ñRev. Michael Cobb 
 

10:30 Contemporary —Dr. Brian Miller  
 

10:30 Traditional — Rev. Michael Cobb 

 

Philippians 2:7, John 13:1-5, 12-17 
 

“True Power:  I Serve” 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 26 

8:15 a.m.   Chapel Service with Weekly Communion 

9:15 a.m.   Sunday School for Adults, Youth,  

   Children 

10:30 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service/CAC 

10:30 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service/Sanctuary 

3:00 p.m.   Carol Choir Rehearsal/CAC Stage 

3:30 p.m.   Bible Study/Room 19 

4:15 p.m.   Youth Choir 

 

MONDAY, MARCH 27 

11:00 a.m.  Womenôs Study/Room 26 

5:00 p.m.  Grief Support Group/Room 25 

6:30 p.m.  PPR Committee/Room 25 

6:55 p.m.  BSF/Chapel, Parlor, All rooms  

  including 114, excluding 22, 25  

7:00 p.m.   Praise Singers 

 

TUESDAY, MARCH 28 

6:30 a.m.  Menôs Breakfast & Bible Study 

  Room 22 

9:00 a.m.  History Group/Room 119 

10:00 a.m.  Food Pantry Waiting Room/Room 29 

6:00 p.m.  Scouts/Rooms 15-29, CAC 

6:00 p.m.  Deploy Team/Room 119 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 29 

9:30 a.m.  The Covenant Bible Study/Room 26 

2:00 p.m.  Knitting & Crocheting Group 

  Room 25 

5:15 p.m.  Wednesday Night Supper/CAC 

6:00 p.m.   Lenten Bible Study 

6:00 p.m.  Mission Adventures (Elementary) 

  Room 112 

6:00 p.m.  Teeny Tykes & Tunes (infants) 

  Room 16 

6:00 p.m.  Teeny Tykes and Tunes (preschool)  

  Room 114 

6:15 p.m.  Orchestra Rehearsal 

7:00 p.m.  Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
  

THURSDAY, MARCH 30 

10:00 a.m.  Food Pantry Waiting Room/Room 29 

10:00 a.m.  Open Time of Prayer/Room 20 
 

FRIDAY, MARCH 31 

5:15 a.m.   BSF Leaders Meeting/Room 25 

8:00 a.m.   Montgomery Public Schools Spring Choral 

   Festival/Sanctuary 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 1 

6:00 p.m.   Mexico Mission Team Packing/CAC 

www.aldersgateumc.org 

 

Aldersgate Weekly Calendar of Events  
March 26 -April 1, 2017  

 

http://www.aldersgateumc.org

